Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group
at Veryan Sports and Social Club, 7 pm on 20th November
1. Present



Parish / Other
Steering Group Member?
John Adams

JA
Ruan Lanihorne


Y

Mr Fender


Veryan




N

Mrs Fender


Veryan




N

Keith Fisher

KF





N

David Giles

DG
Ruan Lanihorne


Y
David Hall


DHa
Ruan Lanihorne


Y
Colin Hastings

CH
Gerrans



Y
David Hubbard

DHu
St Just 




Y
Julie Johns


JJ
Veryan




Y
Derek Julyan

DJ
Philleigh



Y

Jon Smith


JS
Veryan




Y

David Spreadborough
DS
Philleigh



Y

Sue Wagstaff

SW





N

Graham Webb

GW
Veryan




Y

Christine Williams
CW
St Just




Y
Brian Willis

BW
St Just




Y
Rob Wing


RW
Philleigh



Y
Apologies: Julian German, Ralph German 
2. Declarations of Interest

None

3. Public Participation

None
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 16th October 2013
The minutes were accepted as a correct record (D Hall proposed; D Giles seconded).
5. Matters Arising

DHa circulated a folder of material to members of the SG concerning levels of protection of natural habitats in the NPPF. He said that the ‘best practice approach is to avoid locating developments on designated sites (statutory, non-statutory or semi-natural habitats). He reported that the Cornwall Wildlife Trust has agreed to send a representative (Cheryl Marriott) to our December SG meeting to give us more information and to answer questions.
CW commented (and others supported the idea) that AONB and SSSI (etc) legislation should be incorporated into/associated with the NDP to strengthen protection of the Roseland.  
6. Chair’s Report

This is appended.
Update on item 8. JS has arranged a meeting of the MT with our consultants on 26th November. At this meeting, a date will be agreed for a second meeting of the consultants with the SG.

JS explained the timetable of meetings in the next 2 months.

1. SG Meeting on Wednesday 20th Nov
Normal Monthly Meeting

2. MT Meeting on Tuesday 26th Nov
Meeting with Consultants

3. MT Meeting on 2nd December

Review progress on Q2 and other actions

     Prepare material for Special Steering Group Meeting

     This includes an draft updated Project Plan  

4. Special SG Meeting on 4th December
Discussion about forward Project Plan

5. MT Meeting on 9th December

Prepare for next Steering Group Meeting.

6. SG Meeting on 18th December

Normal Monthly Meeting

Includes presentation from Cornwall Wildlife Trust  

7. MT Meeting on 6th January

Review progress on Q2, Draft Project Plan etc
                                                                 Prepare material for next Steering Group Meeting
8. SG Meeting on 15th January

Normal Monthly Meeting

The Chair’s Report was accepted unanimously (Proposed by DG, seconded by BW).
JS explained about the problems with the email voting on Q2. He said that JA is writing a summary report to explain the process going from distribution of Q1 to the finalising of Q2. 
7. Q2 – Progress Report

JA summarised that Q2 has been printed and recorded numbers given to Parish representatives. Distribution has been completed in some Parishes but not in others. There are some issues with (for example) houses with people who are residents but they are not on the electoral roll.  
SW reported that 109 had come back so far. Good returns from St Mawes and Veryan. 

CH talked about the Drop In sessions. Event dates are being publicised electronically and through posters (handed out at the meeting).

The main objective over the next 2 or 3 weeks is to get as many Questionnaires filled in and returned as possible. Colin asked SG members to try to help (especially) housebound folk. He also thought that anything that could be done to bring younger people on board would be good. RW thought it was a pity that we hadn’t been able to make the document available electronically.

JJ asked that spares should be available at Drop in Events. JA will give spares to CH for the events. 

GW suggested (and it was agreed) that we ‘catch’ more questionnaires in the first half of January by putting up posters, circulate emails and putting text in the January Roseland Magazine etc emphasising that it isn’t too late to ‘Have Your Say’.
8. Project Plan Update

JA explained the process we’ll be going through in next 2-3 weeks to generate detailed activities for the period till the Draft Plan has been produced.
It was understood that the amount of work will be large but it was clear that material produced previously (eg Carrick) or for related areas (Landscape Character Assessments, Design Guide) may be useable (with suitable modification) and thus will save us much work.
9. Activity List

JA circulated the latest version. It was agreed that (updates of) the document should be put on the website. 

10. Finance

JS circulated his financial summary (Appended). BW gave us an update on the situation re: issuing cheques. The new account was opened on 28th October. Nonetheless the chequebook has not yet arrived (despite multiple reminders). Cheques are being written out of the ‘old account’ which will have to be reimbursed. 
3 invoices were presented for payment this month. DG/DHu proposed and seconded approval for payment. This was approved unanimously.

JS reported that the Council have said we will have to pay for maps. 

JS proposed that the MT is allowed to sanction payments of up to £100 per item without prior authorisation by the Steering Group. GW suggested that this should be capped at £1000 per month. The proposal was seconded by DJ and approved unanimously.
11. AOB

GW asked about the meeting with the consultants and whether it was restricted to the MT. JS said yes but that we would try to set up the SG meeting with the consultants asap.

DG asked whether SG members will be available for the various Drop In meetings. CH has asked for information from Parish Reps and will be coordinating this. 

MEETING CLOSED AT 20.25.  
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This report covers the period 12 October to 11 November 2013 inclusive.
. During this period the management team met formally on three occasions: 14 and 28
October, and 11 November.

3. Jon Smith and John Adams have been present at all meetings. Colin Hastings has been
present at two meetings. In addition, the following Steering Group Members have attended
one meeting each: Paul Mace, Graham Webb, David Hubbard and Ralph German. Brian
Willis has attended 2 meetings.

4. Roseland Online and Roseland Magazine. It was agreed to place an article in the December

issue of the magazine with identical copy being placed on Roseland Online. Similar material

was also circulated by email and put on Facebook.

www.roselandplan.org Work continues to regularly update the site.

6. Finance. The invoices agreed by the Steering Group at their meeting on 16 October are still
outstanding due to the St Mawes and St Just Society re-organising their banking
arrangements. In addition the Chairman is about to file the first Grant Monitoring Report
due to the Community Development Foundation.

7. “Questionnaire 2” has been printed at a cost of £1,375.20, and circulated for distribution.
This has been the main focus of activity during the month. Focus will now be on compiling
the results of the questionnaire, and completing various outstanding activities so that we are
able to begin to plan what needs to be achieved in the first quarter of 2014 and beyond.

8. Consultancy. The Chairman is endeavouring to secure a meeting with Jo Widdecombe to
review our progress and plan our activities going forward. It is hoped that a meeting can be
scheduled for Jo to meet with the Steering Group to cover the next stages in the process.

9. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following Parish
Council meetings: Veryan 21 October, Ruan Lanihorne 24 October, St Just-in-Roseland 4
November and Gerrans on 5 November. The reports were well received and there is nothing
further to report.

10. As agreed at the last Steering Group Meeting, the Chairman and some members of the
Steering Group attended the Friends of Pendower AGM on 7 November. The event was well
attended and the Chairman was given the opportunity to address the meeting to raise
awareness of Questionnaire 2. The most notable feature of the presentations from the Chair
of the Friends and the three guest speakers was their support and encouragement of
Neighbourhood Development Plans.

11. At the meeting held on 28 October there was a discussion regarding the vote on Q2, and the

emails linked to this. The item from the minutes of 28 October and the relevant item from

the Steering Group Meeting of 14 August are overleaf. The concern of the Management

Team was not what was being said but the medium through which these opinions were

voiced as it was felt that all debate should take place in public. This item will be on the

Agenda for the next Steering Group meeting for members to discuss if they wish.

-

W

Jon Smith
Chairman
11 November 2013
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EXTRACT FROM MANAGEMENTTEA}I\:I!\'HNUTES OF 28 OCTOBER 2013

Review of Q2 vote

|S summarised the result. |3 votes had been exercised out of 15— 12 yes and | no. JA
commented that the voting process was ‘messy’, with email being used to for discussions
of the complex matters involved. JS quoted a section from the minutes of the August
Steering Group meeting, where we agreed that certain procedures would be followed,
and this had not been the case. CH said that the problem might well have been avoided if
the draft minutes from Steering Group meetings were circulated as soon as possible so
that those not present could judge what had been said/agreed.

We agreed that JA would send out by post to the SG asap:

e Extract from 14" August Meeting.

e Copy of Minutes of Mtg on 16% (and say that in future we will send out minutes within
3 days of a2 SG meeting).

We also agreed that for the near future (at least) JA will send out SG material
by post.

These matters will be incorporated into the next Chair’s Report.

EXTRACT FROM STEERING GROUP MINUTES OF 14 AUGUST 2013

4. AOB

s Portscatho Regatta — CH asked for more volunteers to man the Stand on 24% August. DS and PM
(and, possibly, CWV) offered to help.

e Procedures for Keeping Projects on Track — JS asked members to refrain from raising ideas/

proposals by email. He encouraged members to be pro-active and bring ideas forward but

explained that it would be best to bring them (in writing) to Management Team or Steering Group

meetings, where they can be discussed properly and taken forward or not. He suggested that if a

proposer is unable to attend 2 meeting in person, hefshe could send the material to the Secretary,

who will ensure that the matter is discussed. This will make sure that everyone has an opportunity

to be involved and, in addition, will avoid time being wasted. This was agreed.




FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 20 NOVEMBER 2013

RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 18 NOVEMBER 2013

	DETAILS
	RECEIPTS
	EXPENDITURE

	Grant from Cornwall Councillor
	£1,000.00
	

	Community Development Foundation Funding

£7,000 agreed with an initial advance of £6,300
	£6,300.00
	

	Printing Budget £4,440
	
	£408.98

	Website Costs Budget £580
	
	£226.38

	Stationery Costs £300
	
	£43.20

	Events and Meeting Costs £1,480
	
	£186.00

	Banner and Display Board Costs £200
	
	£198.60

	Total
	£7,300.00
	£1063.16

	Balance
	£6,236.84
	


INVOICES FOR PAYMENT:

1. JOHN ADAMS  Printing of “Questionnaire 2” £1,375.20

2. JON SMITH  Purchase of boxes for “Questionnaire 2” and Laminating Pouches £38.75

3. GERRANS MEMORIAL HALL Hire of Meeting room £24.00

The Monitoring Report has been submitted to the Community Development Foundation for our Grant. A request has also been submitted to allow us to use some of the grant money for the purchase of maps and has been accepted. 

I would like to make a proposal that the Management Team be allowed to sanction expenditure up to £100 per item without prior endorsement from the Steering Group.  
Jon Smith, Chairman, 18 November 2013

